
 

Blessed Savior Catholic Parish June 14, 2020 

The Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ 

Blessed Savior Parish Worship Site: 8545 W. Villard Ave., Milwaukee, WI 53225 

Parish Office/Center (mailing address): 8607 W. Villard Ave., Milwaukee, WI 53225 

Phone: 414-464-5033   Fax: 414-464-0079        Email: blessedsavior@archmil.org 

Mass Times: Saturday, 4PM, Sunday, 9AM         Weekday Masses are suspended for now  

Mission Statement 

Blessed Savior Catholic Parish, a welcoming open 

community of diverse disciples of Christ, affirms a 

way of life through prayer, service, and sharing.  

East Campus 

5140 N. 55th Street, 53218 

414-438-2745 

Barbara O’Donnell, Principal 

 

South Campus 

4059 N. 64th Street, 53216 

414-463-3878 

Nadia Pope, Principal 

West Campus 

8545 W. Villard Ave., 53225 

414-464-5775 

Sarah Radiske, Principal 

 

Parish Staff: 

Rev. Romanus N. Nwaru, Pastor 

Email: frromanus@gmail.com 

Eileen Heck, Administrative Assistant 

John Henry, Finance Director 

Christy Presser, Director of Music 

Penny Kannall, Bookkeeper 

 

Bulletin Deadline: Monday by 3pm 

Carol Spychalski, Bulletin Editor 

 

Email: blessedsavior@archmil.org 

Website: www.blessedsaviorparish.org 

Parish Office Hours: Suspended for now 

 

 

Join us on Facebook: @blessedsaviorparish 

Download our App:  

For iPhone Text: ParishApp1 to 555888 

For Android Text: ParishApp2to 555888 

 

Sacraments: Preparation for all sacraments are  

made through the parish office. 

 

Anointing of the Sick  

Communal  -  Suspended for now. 

Individual: Call the parish office.. 

 

Baptism: Contact the parish office to set up an 

appointment. 

 

CONFESSIONS CALL THE PARISH OFFICE 

Communal Penance: Seasonal as announced. 

Funerals: Please call the parish office in the event of the 

death of a loved one. 

 

 

Ministry to the Sick: When a parishioner or family member  

is hospitalized, homebound, or in a nursing home, please 

call the parish. 

 

St. Vincent de Paul Food Pantry:  5558 N. 69 St. 

414-464-3817. Open Monday, Tuesday, Friday 8-10am 

 

Pastoral Council Officers:        Parish Trustees: 

Yolanda Coly, Chair    Julia Atkinson, Treasurer 

Simon Biagui, Vice-Chair    Mark Kuchta, Secretary 

Denise Wesserle, Secretary 

School Website:  www.blessedsaviorcatholicschool.org 



 

 

SATURDAY, 6/13  -  VIGIL OF THE MOST HOLY  

     BODY AND BLOOD OF CHRIST 

Dt 8:2-3, 14b-16a/Ps 147:12-13, 14-15, 19-20 [12Cor 10:16-17/Jn 6:51-58   

4:00pm  † Abraham Assana 

  † Amelie Dasylva 

 

SUNDAY, 614  -  THE MOST HOLY BODY AND  

  BLOOD OF CHRIST 

Dt 8:2-3, 14b-16a/Ps 147:12-13, 14-15, 19-20 [12]/1 Cor 10:16-17/Jn 6:51-58   

9:00am  † Dolores Kulasiewicz 

 

                           Marriage Blessing of  

                           Gerard & Yolanda Coly, 20 years  

 

SATURDAY, 6/20  -  VIGIL OF 12TH SUNDAY IN  

                            ORDINARY TIME 

Jer 20:10-13/Ps 69:8-10, 14, 17, 33-35 [14c]/Rom 5:12-15/Mt 10:26-33 

4:00pm  † Pedro Renta 

                Marriage Blessing 

 

SUNDAY, 6/21  -  12TH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

  FATHER’S DAY 

Jer 20:10-13/Ps 69:8-10, 14, 17, 33-35 [14c]/Rom 5:12-15/Mt 10:26-33 

9:00am  † Alan Lasecki 

BLESSED SAVIOR CATHOLIC PARISH MILWAUKEE, WISCONSIN 

STEWARDSHIP OF PRAYER 

Fr. Romanus, staff and Blessed Savior parishioners 

express their sympathy to the families of 

 

Virginia (Ginny) Amrhein, 

parishioner 

Dorothy Gordon, parishioner and 

sister of Eleonore Ulik 

Josephine Dal Santo, parishioner 

 

May they find peace and happiness with our Lord 

Jesus in heaven. May God comfort those who mourn 

them, and all who suffer the loss of a loved one.  May 

their souls and the souls of all the faithful departed 

through the mercy of God rest in peace. Amen 

PRAYER FOR STEWARDSHIP RENEWAL�

Love without Limit 

Spirit of God, instill in us a sincere heart that we may labor 

together in a way that your will be done through us.  Give 

us loving hearts so that the gifts and resources you have 

given us can be nurtured, shared and cherished. Help us to 

love without limits.  We pray in Jesus’ name. Amen!�

Dear Parishioners,�

Solemnity of the Body and Blood of Christ:�

This Sunday is the Solemnity of the Body and Blood of Christ, 

which commemorates the institution of the Holy Eucharist. The 

solemnity was Corpus Christi prior to Vatican II. In the official 

Calendar, the Church celebrates it on the Thursday after Trinity 

Sunday. However, in countries where it is not a day of obligation 

(as in The United States), it is usually celebrated on the Sunday 

following Trinity Sunday.�

    Church historians attribute the origin of this solemnity to an 

Augustinian Nun, Juliana of Liege, who had a vision of the 

Church in the form of a full moon with a dark spot that signified 

the absence of such a solemnity. She revealed her vision to vari-

ous members of the Church’s hierarchy and within a year, the 

Church celebrated the solemnity for the first time. �

    Pope Urban IV extended the celebration to the Universal 

Church in a Papal Bull entitled Tansiturus (1264). At the Pope’s 

request, St. Thomas Aquinas (the Angelic Doctor) composed the 

hymn Tantum Ergo, dedicated to this celebration. Pope Clement 

V took up the issue again at the General Council of Vienna in 

1311, which mandated its adoption. He also published a new de-

cree on the solemnity that included sections from Pope Urban IV.�

     The Church’s liturgical life revolves around the Eucharist. 

Vatican II states that the Eucharist is the ‘source and summit’ of 

the Christian life (Lumen Gentium, 11). Likewise, the Catechism 

teaches that the Eucharist is the ‘sum and summary’ of our faith 

(Catechism of the Catholic Church, #1327). Participating in the 

Eucharistic banquet fulfills Jesus’ divine intention where he 

states: "He who eats My Flesh and Drinks My Blood will abide 

in me, and I in him" (John 6:56). Through the eyes of faith, we 

come to appreciate the sanctifying gift of the body and blood of 

Christ in the appearance of bread and wine.�

    Recall that our parish was “Corpus Christi” before the merger. 

This would have been our feast day. As part of the merger, the 

feast day of our parish was moved to November 26, the feast of 

Christ the King. �

     The second reading reminds me of my priestly ordination 

twenty�five years ago last month. I spent time reflecting on this 

passage from First Corinthians and used it as my “motto” on the 

holy card handed out to people. In this passage (1 Cor 10:16�17), 

St. Paul invites us to ponder the mystery of the Eucharist as a 

source of unity for the community of believers. George Floyd’s 

death in the hands of the police and the violent protests in the 

aftermath expose the enormous crack in the fabric of our nation. 

As race threatens to tear us apart, our celebration of the Eucharist 

serves as a source of unity. �

    St. Paul argues that because the loaf is one, we though many, 

are one body. It is an invitation to strive for unity while respect-

ing our differences. There is more that unites us than separates 

us. People who are insecure tend to derive joy from putting oth-

ers down. By the same token, violence does not accomplish any-

thing meaningful. Protesting injustice is most effective when car-

ried out in a peaceful non�violent manner. The taking of human 

life is antithetical to the gospel message as is the random destruc-

tion of people’s lives and livelihood. �

      The gospel underscores our belief that the bread and wine we 

receive is truly the body and blood of Christ. This belief is the 

reason for our “Amen” in response to the communion minister. 

Jesus was unequivocal about the role the Eucharist plays in our 

salvation. He says, “Amen, Amen, I say to you, unless you eat 

the flesh of the Son of Man and drink his blood, you do not have 

life within you.” The question is, why do some deprive them-

selves of this sacrament?  Have a great weekend!     Fr. Romanus�

I am the living bread that came down 

from heaven, says the Lord: whoever 

eats this bread will live forever. 

Alleluia, Alleluia.   John 6:51 
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A message from your bulletin editor: 

I really don’t mind getting older, but my 

body is taking it badly. 

MINISTRY TO THE SICK — Please pray for the 

following parishioners and others with health 

problems and for all those in nursing homes 

and those with continuing health concerns:  

 

Chad, Jackie Ballering, Stanley Bruskiewicz,  

Nadjah Hasan, Diane Henry, Mike Hubbard, 

Mary Ann Janke, Ray & Gertrud Kaegler,  

Karla Klaybor, Ginny & Donald Naegele,  

Allan & Lorraine Rischman, Anton Schleiss,  

Sharon Tym, Mary Frances Williams 

 

Lord Jesus, You went about doing good and healing all, we ask 

you to bless our friends who are sick. Give them strength in body, 

courage in spirit, and patience with pain.  

 

If you wish to add someone to the prayer list with their 

permission, please call the parish office @ 414-464-5033.   

The names will also be given to the Prayer Circle.  If you 

wish to remove anyone, please call the parish office. 

Please remember to pray for all the inten�ons in the book 

of “Joys and Concerns” and all those who wrote them.�

EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS & 

LECTORS!!! 

You have mail. 

New schedules will be in your 

mailbox on June 20 & 21. 

Summer Food 

Drive 

 

St. Vincent de Paul 

Food Pantry 

 

For the month of June, 

we could use your help filling our shelves with 

canned vegetables and canned fruit.  

      Many, many thanks! 

If you are currently not a 

registered member of our parish 

and would like to join, 

complete this form and mail it 

to the office or drop it in the weekend collection. 

 

Name__________________________________________   

Spouse (if applicable)

_______________________________________________

Address:________________________________________   

City____________________________________________ 

Zip Code_____________________ 

 

Phone__________________________________________ 

 

Cell Phone_________________________________ 

 

Email__________________________________________ 

 

We will follow this up with a phone call. Hope you 

decide to become a member of our parish! We 

welcome the chance to get to know you. If it is easier, 

you can call the parish office @ 414-464-5033 or 

email us at blessedsavior@archmil.org.  

Save those Box Tops for Education Labels 

and Empty Ink Cartridges for the Parish and 

School.�

�

Many food and beverage packages contain  

Box Tops for Education labels. When you cut out those labels 

and donate them to Blessed Savior, we earn money!  Each label is 

worth 10 cents or more.  �

For each empty ink cartridge we receive $2. It's that easy!  �

�

You can drop off your saved labels and empty ink cartridges in 

the BOX TOP & CARTRIDGE box on the round table in the 

Villard hallway.  Thank you.��

 

June 20 

2020 

SUNDAY 

JUNE 14 

 

Remember 

to fly your  

flag. 
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Henry & Diane Barwinski, Co-Owners

A Complete Lawn, Landscape, and 
Snow Removal Service

Milwaukee	 Lake Country 
414-462-6670	 262-695-8152

ROMAN ELECTRIC 
Plumbing, Heating & Cooling

Residential Work
640 S. 70th St.    414-471-8565

9143 W. Appleton Ave. • Milwaukee, WI 53225 
(414) 462-0541 • Fax (414) 462-7047 

www.elgrecomilwaukee.com

A Catholic Family Tradition Since 1892

www.schramkafuneralhome.com 

262-432-8100

Since 1980

“TOMORROW’S FLOORING 
TODAY”

Carpet - Vinyl - Laminate - Hardwood 
Ceramic - Window Treatments

	 4820 W. Loomis Rd.	 2142 E. Moreland Blvd.  
	 Greenfield, WI 	 Waukesha, WI 
	 414-744-9400	 262-524-1455

BUNZEL’S 
OLD FASHIONED MEAT 

MARKET
Fresh Custom Cut Choice Meats

Party Trays • Catering
Thank You For Supporting A Family Tradition

9015 W. Burleigh         873-7960 
www.bunzelmeats.com

JIM EMMERICH’S
PILGRIM CATERING

We Cater Anywhere
Any Occasion

Jeff Emmerich    414-353-5111
Parish Supporter         414-659-0358

Jelacic Funeral Home
466-2134 • www.jelacicfuneralhome.com • Tom Jelacic, Parish Member

Quality Personal 
Service at 

Milwaukee’s 
fairest price

Since 1946

A not for profit, church-owned cemetery for over a 100 years of perpetual care.
With our religious heritage and emphasis on family values, we continually strive to maintain the cemetery as a 

place of respect, dignity and peace.

6401 North 43rd Street • Milwaukee, WI 53209

414-727-3050        wjh@gracelandcemeterywi.com

CT Disney Vacation Rentals
Fabulous 4 & 5 BR Villas

With 3 Full BA Executive Homes
Comforts of home while in Florida

15 Minutes from Disney Parks
Very reasonable rates

Tiffany                                         Curt
414.243.9850                                  414.628.4973
tiffanybowman48@yahoo.com        kandelproperties1@gmail.com

Parish Members

Contact Shirley Gebert to place an ad today! 
sgebert@4LPi.com or (800) 950-9952 x5827


